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 May 30, 2019 

 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

Re: 19-E-0079 – In the Matter of the Continuation of Standby Rate Exemptions. 

  

 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 

New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) and Rochester Gas and Electric 

Corporation (“RG&E”), (together the “Companies”), are transmitting for filing in compliance 

with the New York State Public Service Commission’s (the “Commission”) Order Continuing 

Standby Rate Exemptions, issued and effective on May 16, 2019 (the “Order”), in the above-

referenced proceeding.  The tariff leaves will become effective June 1, 2019.     

 

 P.S.C. No. 120 – Electric, Schedule for Electric Service 

 Leaf No. 284, Revision 7 

 Leaf No. 286, Revision 6 

 Leaf No. 294.1, Revision 8 

  

  

 P.S.C. No. 19 – Electric, Schedule for Electric Service 

 Leaf No. 240, Revision 8 

 Leaf No. 241, Revision 7 

 Leaf No. 249, Revision 6 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Lori A. Cole 
Manager - Regulatory & Tariffs 
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Purpose of Filing 

The Companies are submitting tariff revisions in compliance with Ordering Clause No. 1 of the 

Order. 

 

Overview 

The Order requires that NYSEG and RG&E to continue the existing statewide exemptions from 

standby rates and extends the in-service date deadline for eligible distributed energy resources 

until May 31, 2021.  The Companies are also removing the Phase-In from the tariff; the Phase-In 

concluded in 2011 and the Order did not provide for extending the Phase-In. 

 

Newspaper Publication 

In accordance with Ordering Clause No. 3 of the Order, newspaper publication in accordance 

with Public Service Law 66(12)(b) and 16 NYCRR 720-8.1 is waived.    

 

Company Contacts  

If there are any questions concerning this filing, please call Kathy Grande at (585)771-4514 or 

me at (585)484-6810.  

 

 Respectfully submitted, 

  
 Lori A. Cole 

 

Enclosures 
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